
 

December 2023 

Another year has come to a close.  As I reflect on all that God has done in our family and 

ministry, I am overwhelmed by His mercy and grace, by the privilege to serve Him and share the 

hope that we have in Jesus.  It fills me with excitement and anticipation of all that He will do in 

the coming year.  

December was another wonderful month.  We attended a Christmas banquet at a sister church 

early in the month and had a great time of fellowship with other believers in the state.  Our 

Christmas program was on the evening of the 17th.  It was great!  Watching our little flock 

working and ministering together is such a blessing.  There were a few visitors throughout the 

month, though not as many as in the fall.  We had a number of opportunities to have good 

conversations about the Gospel and what the Bible teaches.  The work with the local police 

department continues to grow and Chief Johnsen was able to attend our morning service on 

Christmas eve.  There seemed to be something going on every week. 

The rest of the year was super busy, with multiple groups coming out to help us canvas 

Farmington and the surrounding cities.  We shared John/Romans with over 15,000 doors and 

covered all of Farmington and Kaysville.  There was summer camp, a PTSD conference, mission 

revival in Evanston, Wyoming, a leadership meeting in Colorado, two revivals in North 

Carolina, Mission School, and the weekly preparation for services and ministry.  Through it all, 

God has blessed and we are so thankful.  We know that every year is unique and life is full of 

seasons, so we are looking forward to all God has in store in 2024.   

Please keep our family and little flock in your prayers for the coming year.  The kids are doing 

wonderful and have a great burden to reach their co-workers and friends.  Pray that God will use 

them to be a witness and will give them many opportunities to share the gospel.  Also, pray for 

some of those God has put in our path in recent days – Billy, Brian, Christian, Britt, Dave, Chris 

– as well as those we (our family) continue to witness to – Johnny, Debbie, Krish, Kendra, 

Christian, Trudy, Tanner, Alexis, Shiloh, Cooper, Dax, and others. Thanks for all you do to 

encourage and support the work here in Utah! 

In His Service – The Moore Family (Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon, Lydia) 
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